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Nashville's Cynthia Kear said she's rooting for the Titans to win at
Indianapolis on Sunday, but she's also supporting Colts quarterback Peyton
Manning.

"Technically, I cheer for the Titans," she said. "But the first quarter, I'll
cheer for Peyton Manning. I want him to do good. ... I'm not a Colts fan at
all."

Confused? Don't be. This is a pigskin problem in the Volunteer State twice a
year, when some fans have to decide whether to support the Titans or the most
famous University of Tennessee football player of the last century.

More than a decade after Manning became a Colt, the situation still divides
families and friendships, at least temporarily. This time, however, the decision
could be especially difficult.

While the Colts (11-0) and Manning are on course for an undefeated regular
season, the rejuvenated Titans (5-6) are on a five-game win streak and need a
victory to keep their playoff hopes alive.

"If the Titans are playing the Colts, I want to see Manning on the ground," said
Memphian Chris Faulkner, who otherwise cheers for the three-time NFL MVP. "I
will usually bench him on my fantasy team when he plays the Titans just so I
don't have any inkling to root for him."

That brings up allegiances. Some fans opt for permanent commitments. Kear and
others flip flop, which some fans say is the equivalent of campaigning Democrat
and voting Republican.

The closer you travel to Knoxville, the more passionate the support for Manning.
In a college town, where the NFL is still little brother, his image is
ubiquitous.

"If you took the campus and put it on the moon, fans would have more
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loyalty to the University on the Moon than they would the state of Tennessee,"
said Brad Wells of stampedeblue.com, a fan site all about the Colts. "Because of
that, I can see why they would have that kind of loyalty to Manning."

Faulkner is well aware of the quandary. His father and brother attended UT, and
he attended nearly all of UT's home games during Manning's time in Knoxville,
1994-97.

He became a Colts fan when they drafted Manning first overall in 1998, a year
before the Tennessee Oilers - who had moved from Houston to Nashville a year
earlier - became the Tennessee Titans. It wasn't long before Faulkner changed
his commitment.

But many UT fans, like Kyle Reynolds, keep at least some nostalgic sentiment for
their favorite orange-and-white letterman even though he's now Indiana's
superstar.

"Early on in his career, when he got the unfair rep of not winning the big game,
you wanted to see him win and you wanted to see him get that Super Bowl ring,"
said Reynolds, who lives near Gallatin.

Asked which team he would root for on Sunday, Reynolds said: "At this point in
his career, he's achieved a lot. I want to see Peyton do well, but not
necessarily."

'Be appreciative'

Plenty of big-time professional athletes are beloved in their pro and college
towns, but Manning is perhaps the only superstar who has such vast fan loyalty
in two states.

"I would say Manning in Tennessee is the tops," said Pete Prisco, who covers the
NFL for CBSSports.com. "They love him, even though he's a rival."

Titans quarterback Vince Young - who has plenty of fans clamoring to get aboard
his bandwagon after leading five straight wins - can relate.

As a rookie in 2006, the former University of Texas superstar exited Houston's
Reliant Stadium to cheers after his touchdown scramble in overtime beat the
Texans in his hometown. The applause, of course, irritated Texans players.

As for his feelings about the fans that might drop the Titans this week to root
for the Colts, Young said: "All you can do is be appreciative of the love. I
don't really feel like they're doing it in a bad way. They're being supportive
of both, while also giving you a hard time."

Some fans of the Titans who otherwise like Manning find it tough to root for him
because he is so good at beating their team.

He is 10-5 against the Titans. He beat them seven times in a row from 2003-06.
His completion percentage against the Titans is 71.5 and his passer rating is
101.7.

"I can understand some people here loving what he brought to the state of
Tennessee," said Titans linebacker David Thornton, a former Manning teammate in
Indianapolis. "But when it comes to the Titans vs. the Colts, I think our fans,
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no question, should be supporting the Tennessee Titans. I personally feel like
you need to support your local, hometown team."

'Once-in-a-lifetime'

Some fans have a hard time rooting against Manning because he comes across as
such a nice guy.

His appearances on Saturday Night Live and in MasterCard commercials have given
the nation a peek into his dry, sometimes goofy sense of humor.

His Peyback Foundation has donated more than $3 million through programs and
grants to youth in Knoxville, Indianapolis and New Orleans, his hometown. He
donated the funds to build UT's locker room, which bears his name.

"I just love watching him," said Nashville's Jason Moore, whose father, Terry,
played running back for UT from 1972-75. "He does once-in-a-lifetime things. ...
It's not something I would go around telling people, 'I'm for Peyton.' They hate
the guy."

Kear found herself in a semi-friendly tiff as they questioned her Titans spirit:
How can she be a true fan when she sympathizes with the enemy?

It's easy, she replied. It depends on the quarter.

Reach Gary Estwick at 615-259-8024 or gestwick@tennessean.com
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